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Statement by India 

Mr. President, 

We thank the High Commissioner, Ms. Navanethem Pillay, for her statement that seeks to bring focus, inter alia, on the issues of human rights defenders, Human Rights Council review and specific human rights situations. We appreciate her updates on some OHCHR activities, as also her attention to the issues of migration, the Right to Development, genocide and international law. We would like to make the following observations:
a) One, while we note the High Commissioner’s request for greater discussion on OHCHR reports, it has to be set in the broader context – and the crucial issue – of the availability of all reports for a particular session, in all languages, in time. In this regard, we take positive note of a sharp improvement that has occurred since the last session and hope that this would be both enhanced and sustained;
b) Two, we share the High Commissioner’s sentiments on the need to initiate a process of reflection on how to strengthen the treaty body system. To this end, we would encourage her to consider putting before the Council her own concrete ideas on both the procedural aspects i.e. how the Council could do so, as well as the substantive aspects i.e. specific proposals to strengthen the treaty body system;

c) Three, we welcome her thoughts on the Human Rights Council review and echo her view to enhance the credibility of the Council. We believe that the Council is a major improvement over its predecessor and, for any review to be successful in enhancing the Council’s credibility, the review outcome must build on the principles underlying the Council’s methods of work stated in the Council’s Institution Building package;

d) Four, given that the High Commissioner has now finished half of her tenure, we would have preferred to see her perspective on the progress and contribution that she has been able to make with regard to the vision and priorities that she had set out to take the human rights agenda forward under her leadership. Also, we would request her to provide greater details in her updates about her participation in – and the outcome of – major events like the Review Conference of the International Criminal Court to which she has referred in her speech.  
2.
Lastly, Mr President, we would like to compliment you for your approach and efforts to consult various stakeholders on different issues, in order to build a consensus. In this regard, we would like to assure you of our continued cooperation and wish you the best.

Thank you, Mr President.
***
